Regular May City of Hopkins Board of Aldermen Meeting
May 6, 2019
7:00 P.M.

Kelly Morrison, Mayor called the regular May aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Kelly Morrison, Mayor

Present


Brandon Kreps, Alderman

Present
Richard Moore, Alderman

Absent


Allan Thompson, Alderman

Present
Rick Gladman, Alderman

Present


Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Present
Also present: Kathy Rice, Nodaway News Leader and Jeffery Welch, Maryville Forum. 
The minutes of the Regular April 2019 Aldermen Meeting were presented.  Brandon Kreps moved that minutes be approved as written.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.

The expenses were presented.   City Clerk noted that the Alliance Pump amount was the estimate for repairs to pump and not yet to be paid along with the New Nodaway Humane amount of $20.00 was not to be paid out.  Rick Gladman made a motion that the expenses be approved as presented with correction. Allan Thompson seconded the motion.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
Delinquent accounts were discussed.  603 E McPherson property Lien Release has been filed and no new properties added.
2019 Street Project was discussed.  Proposal from Mid America Road Builders was for $98,593.10.  City Clerk explained that item #10 should read W Warren – Hwy 148 to Wolfers and a #16 should be added stating 8th Street- Barnard to Roseberry, to be double chip-n-seal. They are willing to do grading of gravel roads at an additional fee as needed.  Discussion was held of possibility of having Township grade roads in future for an hourly fee.  Rick Gladman made a motion that the City accept the proposed bid with the changes of correction item #10 to state W Warren – Hwy 148 to Wolfers and add #16 stating 8th Street- Barnard to Roseberry, to be double chip-n-seal and to allow the Mayor, Kelly Morrison to sign said proposal on the City’s behalf.  Motion seconded by Brandon Kreps.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
Mayor, Kelly Morrison signed the Proposal from Mid-America Road Builders at this time.

New Business was addressed as follows:


Discussion on complaints received regarding residents parking causing safety issues.  Resident at 704 N 5th Street parking truck and trailer in roadway.  Resident at 202 s 5th Street parking vehicle in roadway causing safety issue.  Resident at 402 S 2nd Street parking vehicle on sidewalk against City Ordinance. Resident at 1001 E McPherson has trash piled in yard which is blowing into neighbor’s yard.  City Clerk indicated that letters have been sent in connection with all the complaints and all have been resolved at this time except for the 1001 E McPherson property is undetermined if it has been cleaned up to date.  Allan Thompson indicated that he would check the situation out and let the City Clerk know if further action is needed.

A motion was made by Brandon Kreps to go into a closed session meeting to discuss personnel issues.  Seconded by Allan Thompson.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
CLOSED SESSION HELD

Brandon Kreps made a motion to adjourn the Closed Session meeting.  Motion was seconded by Rick Gladman.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
Brandon Kreps made a motion to go back into open session.  Motion seconded by Rick Gladman.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.   
Brandon Kreps made a motion to accept Edward Levi Hensley’s verbal resignation effective immediately.  Motion was seconded by Rick Gladman. Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.   

Discussion occurred in connection with property located at 508 E Barnard Street where vehicle is being parked on roadway and up over curb.  It was determined that this parking situation was causing a safety issue.  The Board requested the City Clerk to send a letter to current resident requesting them to find alternate parking to allow a clear roadway.  

Discussion occurred in connection with property at 101 N Third Street falling in.  It was decided to have City Clerk send letter to owner requesting the building be made safe.

Brandon Kreps made a motion to adjourn the regular session meeting.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps- Yes; Rick Gladman Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes;  No Votes – 0.  
​__________________________________



_____________________________                                         ___________

Deandra K. O’Riley



Kelly Morrison, Mayor
